
New FCA board  
selected at annual meeting

Fairlington residents returned eight members and elected one new mem-
ber to the Executive Board of the Fairlington Citizens Association (FCA) at 
December’s annual meeting. FCA is the county-recognized umbrella civic 
organization for North and South Fairlington, as well as Park Shirlington and 
Shirlington House.

Returning to officer slots are President Guy Land, Vice President Jonathan 
Ansley, Treasurer Ed Hilz, and Secretary Lindsay Willmann. Board members 
re-elected for another year are Kent Duffy, Chris Weathers, Hugh Baumgard-
ner, and Evan Harvey. 

Joining the Board will be Jennifer Davies, a North Fairlington resident who 
previously served as Co-President of the Abingdon Elementary School PTA.

The candidates were elected without opposition. Officers and directors serve 
one-year terms and receive no compensation for their service on the board. 
All Fairlington residents and owners are members of the FCA.

President Guy Land reported on 2016’s major activities and previewed items 
on tap for 2017, including a home improvement seminar scheduled for 
March 4 that builds on last year’s highly successful contractor showcase that 
drew roughly 400 people. 
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The new FCA board. Front row: Secretary Lindsay Willmann, President Guy Land; 
Vice President Jonathan Ansley, Secretary Ed Hilz. Back row: Directors Hugh 
Baumgardner, Chris Weathers, Evan Harvey, Kent Duffy, Jennifer Davies. Photo by 
Christine Chirichella.

Continued on page 21
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Coming up …
The FCA Board invites all Fairlington residents to attend 
its meetings, which occur on the second Wednesday of 
the month at the Fairlington Community Center (3308 S. 
Stafford St.) unless otherwise noted. Before the beginning 
of each monthly Executive Board meeting, FCA members 
may address the board on matters affecting the commu-
nity, limited to three minutes per member.

FCA monthly meeting January 11
Work session:  The board will hold a work session to 
consider the 2017 budget and the schedule of activities 
and programs for the year. There will be no guest speaker.

Regular board business: 

•	 Approval of December minutes
•	 Officer reports
•	 Committee reports
•	 Unfinished business
•	 New business

Online resources:
Find more information on the FCA website,  
www.fca-fairlington.org. Sign up for updates deliv-

ered to your inbox.

Find us on Facebook at Fairlington  
Appreciation Society.

Find the latest AFB online at the FCA website the week 
before hard copies hit doorsteps.

Web design by Global Thinking, Alexandria, VA,  
www.globalthinking.com.

Fairlington Citizens Association
PO Box 6182 • Arlington, VA 22206-0182

571-403-1943 • president@fca-fairlington.org

Board of Directors
	 Officers	 Directors
	 Guy Land, President	 Hugh Baumgardner
	 Jonathan Ansley, Vice President	 Jennifer Davies
	 Ed Hilz, Treasurer	 Kent Duffy
	 Lindsay Willmann, Secretary	 Evan Harvey
		  Chris Weathers

Fairlington-Shirlington Neighborhood 
Conservation Committee

Chair: Ed Hilz • 703-379-6435 • treasurer@fca-fairlington.org
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If you see something immediately  
alarming or suspicious, call 911.
Police, Alexandria (non-emergency)	 703-746-4444
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Animal Warden	 703-931-9241
Dominion (power outages)	 888-667-3000
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Helicopter Noise Complaints � Mike Lucier (VA 8th Dist.)
� 202-225-4376
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Contributors this month: Christine 
Chirichella, Guy Land, Bill Sullivan,  
Chris Weathers.

Some images in this publication may be  
digitally enhanced.

president’s 
Message

The beginning of the New Year is always a good time 
for taking stock, for reflecting on the past year’s activi-
ties and thinking strategically about goals for the com-
ing year, and for reaffirming basic values and principles. 

This is certainly true for FCA.

FCA is the vehicle by which the unique interests and character of our com-
munity get articulated, advanced, and enhanced. By reaching across condo 
and homeowner association boundaries, we provide a community-wide voice 
and craft activities that will improve the quality of life in all of Fairlington. 
Our work includes informational briefings, community events, and advocacy 
with elected officials and staff. 

Our work over the past year—and what’s on tap for 2017—falls loosely into 
three broad categories: 

•	 Monitoring transportation and real estate development issues. 
The I-395 HOT lanes project will enter a new phase. The Alexandria Gate-
way project is preparing to launch construction. The county and Metro 
are looking at restructuring bus service. The King Street bridge will need 
major repairs. 

•	 Engaging with elected officials and staff. This includes visits by 
county board members, the expansion of Abingdon Elementary, the reno-
vation of the Fairlington Park playground, and the growing conversation 
about plans for the Four Mile Run Valley. 

•	 Enriching life in Fairlington. We focus on promoting things you can 
only experience in Fairlington: the Fairlington Farmers Market, March’s 
upcoming home improvement seminar, the Fairlington 5K, the Historical 
Society’s Home & Garden Tour, the Fourth of July parade, Santa on the 
firetruck. 

Accomplishing these things requires a dedicated group of volunteers. We would 
welcome the chance to deploy your energy and skills in service to your commu-
nity. Shouldn’t volunteering with FCA be one of your New Year’s resolutions?

This month we will see the departure of one of those long-time volunteers, 
Christine Chirichella, who is moving out of Northern Virginia after 16 years 
in Fairlington. The list of her contributions over the years is long: FCA Board 
Vice President; assistant editor of this newsletter; author of the Animal Talk 
column; webmaster; Facebook administrator; co-chair of the Fairlington Vil-
lages Activities Committee and member of its Parking, Security, and Traffic 
Committee; mastermind of the North Fairlington Pet Happy Hour. 

Christine epitomizes community volunteer spirit. We are all in her debt. 
Christine, thank you. And now, I encourage others of you to be inspired by 
her example and volunteer to help us. We need you.

Guy Land, FCA President 
president@fca-fairlington.org

Calendar
New Year’s Day
Sunday, January 1
FCC closed Monday, January 2

Fairlington Diners
Monday, January 9, 6:30 pm
Ramparts
1700 Fern St., Alexandria

FCA monthly meeting
Wednesday, January 11, 7 pm
FCC, 3308 S. Stafford St.

Book Group
Tuesday, January 24, 7:30 pm
FCC, 3308 S. Stafford St.

Fairlington Diners
Thursday, January 26, 6:30 pm
Rabieng Thai Restaurant
5892 Leesburg Pike, Falls Church

Shirlington playground 
listening session
Saturday, February 4, 10 am
FCC, 3308 S. Stafford St.

Fairlington 5K 
coming April 29

Time to start getting in shape for 
the 4th annual Fairlington 5K Run/
Walk for Abingdon Elementary and 
A Cure for Ellie. It’s a good reason to 
carry out that New Year’s resolution to 
improve your overall fitness. The race 
will be Saturday, April 29. See next 
month’s issue of the Bulletin for more 
information.
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Bonnie B.
Your Fairlington Specialist

(703) 801-7592
remaxbon@yahoo.com

Fairlington Specialist
RE/MAX Hall of Fame

www.fairlington.com

Each office independently owned and operated.

Some of Bonnie’s 2016 Sales!
Call Her for a Sneak-Peak of 2017! 
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Home improvement seminar set for March 4

The second Fairlington Home Improvement Seminar 
will showcase the advice and expertise of remodeling 
and repair contractors who are well-versed in the fun 
and foibles of improving a Fairlington home. The day-
long event will feature up to eight seminar sessions at 
the Fairlington Community Center (FCC), 3308 S. Staf-
ford St., starting at 9 am on Saturday, March 4. Attend-
ees will also have a chance to consult with contractors 
on a more personal basis after each session. 

The seminar format will be slightly different from last 
year’s home improvement showcase, but it builds on the 
popularity of last year’s event and provides an opportu-
nity for more in-depth discussion of home renovation 
issues and options. 

Fairlington homeowners can find solutions to several 
different home improvement challenges. Remodeling 
contractors and repair and upgrade service providers, 
who are familiar to Bulletin readers, and neighbors who 

have used those contractors’ services will host seminars 
in the FCC large multipurpose room. Topics can include 
kitchen remodeling, bathroom makeovers, window 
replacement, electrical and lighting upgrades, flooring 
upgrades, and effective landscaping. 

Contractors are currently being booked for the event. If 
you have recommendations for contractors who have 
done exceptional work in your home, contact FCA 
Board Director Chris Weathers at Chris.Weathers@Sothe-
bysRealty.com or 703-402-4648. 

Updated seminar schedules will be published in the Feb-
ruary and March Bulletin, on the FCA website at www.
fca-fairlington.org, and posted outside the FCC’s large 
meeting room on the day of the event. The seminar 
event is free and open to all residents and visitors.

—Chris Weathers

Defense bill sets helicopter study
A compromise defense bill 
approved by Congress in 
December directs the Depart-
ment of Defense (DoD) to study 
the effects of military helicop-
ter noise on residents and com-
munities in the National Capi-
tal Region. Fairlington residents 
frequently complain about the 
helicopter traffic to and from 
the Pentagon along I-395.

The amendment was pushed by Rep. Don Beyer (D), 
who represents Northern Virginia. Beyer had won House 
approval of the language back in the spring, and House 
and Senate negotiators included it in the final bill. 

The measure calls on the DoD, in coordination with 
the Federal Aviation Administration, to develop recom-
mendations for reducing the effects of military helicop-
ter noise. The bill states that the study must take into 
account the views of the military, law enforcement, 
community stakeholders, and organizations working to 
reduce helicopter noise.

“My constituents understand and appreciate the mili-
tary’s mission in the National Capital Region, but that 
does not absolve the Pentagon’s responsibility to mini-
mize helicopter flights over residential neighborhoods,” 
Beyer said in a statement. 

—Guy Land

Contractor Harol Silva discusses home renovation options 
with Kent Keyser at last year’s home improvement expo. 
Photo by Guy Land.

Rep. Don Beyer. Photo by 
Kendra Best.

County seeks input on  
Shirlington playground

Arlington County staff want to hear Fairlingtonians’ 
recommendations for improving the playground in 
the Jennie Dean Park area near Shirlington. FCA is 
hosting a drop-in listening session with county staff 
at the Fairlington Community Center on Saturday, 
February 4, from 10 am to noon.

Residents are welcome to stop in at any time to share 
ideas. See the next issues of the Bulletin for more 
information.



6 www.fca-fair l ington.org



ALL FAIRLINGTON BULLETIN •  JANUARY 2017 7

Schools and Metro to drive county budget choices
Continued enrollment growth 
in Arlington schools and the 
funding difficulties facing the 
Metro system will create the 
biggest challenges for county 
officials as they set budgets for 
the coming fiscal year. 

School superintendent Dr. Pat-
rick Murphy and county man-
ager Mark Schwartz outlined 
the choices to community 
leaders at the December meet-
ing of the Arlington County 
Civic Federation. FCA is an 
active participant in the civic 
organization.

According to Murphy, the current projected gap in fund-
ing for the schools for next year is $22–$28 million, with 
much of that attributable to the increased number of 
students the system will serve next year. 

Enrollment in Arlington Public Schools (APS) continues 
to grow at a rapid pace, requiring additional resources 
from both the school system and the county. Over 
the past eight years, enrollment has skyrocketed by 35 
percent (6,500 students) and additional growth of 16 
percent (4,155 students) is projected over the next five 
years. Enrollment this year grew by over 900 students. 
Murphy notes that this is the equivalent of adding either 
a small middle school or a larger elementary school 
every year. 

Enrollment growth is one of 
the factors behind the expan-
sion and renovation of Abing-
don Elementary in Fairlington, 
which will enable the school 
to accommodate roughly 140 
more students.

Murphy pointed out that 
Arlington’s high schools enjoy 
a 97-percent graduation rate. 
In addition, 95 percent of 
middle school students earn 
one or more high school cred-
its, 79 percent of graduating 
seniors complete one or more 
advanced placement or inter-
national baccalaureate course, 

and over 90 percent of high school graduates transition 
to college.

APS and Arlington County have a “revenue sharing” 
agreement under which the county transfers tax dollars 
to APS for the operation of the schools. Murphy said 
that other factors behind the budget gap are increases 
in health care and retirement costs and step increases in 
employee compensation.

Schwartz pointed out that school enrollment growth also 
puts added pressure on the county budget, as the county 
directly funds a variety of school-oriented services, such 

FCA President Guy Land (right) visits with Arlington 
County Civic Federation President Stefanie Pryor and 
Arlington School Superintendent Dr. Patrick Murphy at 
the civic federation’s December meeting. Photo by Bryna 
Helfer, Arlington County Communications Director.

County board acts on short-term rentals
The Arlington County Board has approved a county zon-
ing ordinance that would permit and regulate short-term 
rentals through online services such as Airbnb, craigslist, 
and VRBO. 

The new system would not preclude a condominium or 
homeowners’ association from establishing its own rules 
about allowing (consistent with county regulations), fur-
ther restricting, or prohibiting this type of activity. The 
by-laws of most of the condo associations in Fairlington 
currently prohibit short-term rentals and would not be 
affected by the new county rules.

The new regulations include limitations to protect the 
character of residential neighborhoods; ensure health 
and safety measures are in place; and regulate and limit 

the short-term use in a manner that is consistent with 
other aspects of the county’s overall plan for coordinated 
development in Arlington.

Under the provisions adopted by the county board, 
short-term rentals must be for less than 30 days; the 
unit must be the primary residence of the owner; no 
more than six lodgers or two lodgers per bedroom may 
rent the unit; all building code requirements must be 
met; and smoke detectors, fire extinguishers, and carbon 
monoxide detectors must be provided and accessible to 
all overnight lodgers.

The provisions took effect on December 31, 2016.

—Guy Land

Continued on page 21
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Developer proposes Shirlington land swap
Arcland Property Company, developer of the Cube 
Smart storage building at 2631 Shirlington Rd., has 
proposed a land swap with Arlington County that would 
give the county ownership of additional property that 
Arcland owns next to the storage building. This property 
is currently used for a parking lot and a couple of other 
small buildings.

Arcland is proposing the exchange of those 3.5 acres 
for 2.3 acres of a 6.1-acre site on N. Quincy St. (“the 
Buck property”) that the county purchased in 2015. The 
county currently leases 2.5 acres of the 3.5-acre Shirl-
ington Rd. site from Arcland, through 2023, and parks 
buses there.

According to a late November county press release, 
acquiring Arcland’s Shirlington Rd. acreage would enable 
the county to terminate its lease there with Arcland, 
saving about 5.5 years of lease payments, or $4 mil-
lion. The site could provide a long-term solution to the 
county’s need for space to park its ART bus fleet, which 
is expected to grow from 65 to 90 vehicles by 2020.

“This is a rare opportunity for the county to secure land 
on Shirlington Rd., zoned for light industrial use, that 

APS says Abingdon school project on track
Six months after major construction began, work is on 
schedule for the renovation and expansion of Abingdon 
Elementary School, with the new cafeteria and kitchen 
slated to open in January, according to Aji Robinson, 
Arlington Public School (APS) Project Manager for 
Abingdon. He noted that APS has encountered no major 
problems so far.

Robinson briefed the community at a November listen-
ing session jointly sponsored by FCA and the Fairlington 
Villages condo association.

The cafeteria and kitchen will replace the old gymnasium, 
and construction is underway on the new gym at the west 
end of the school. That work is expected to be completed 
in the spring. Construction is set to begin on the new 
three-story classroom building on the north side of the 
building, with completion targeted for this summer. 

Robinson noted that the contractor was able to accom-
modate worker parking onsite, though the lot at Fair-
lington Presbyterian Church remains available if needed 
for worker parking. Worker parking is not permitted in 
the neighborhood. 

In response to a resident question, he said that the 
temporary classroom trailers (“relocatables”) would 
likely remain onsite throughout the construction 
period, to serve as swing space as different classrooms 
are renovated. As one class moves into their renovated 

The former Abingdon parking lot is now a major construction 
site. Photo by Guy Land.

Map of the proposed land swap area. Graphic courtesy 
Arlington County.

Continued on page 11

Continued on page 11
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SIMPLY PRESENT THIS FLYER AT THE CLUB TODAY AND KICK OFF YOUR BEST YEAR!

Some restrictions apply. *Offer expires January 31, 2017. Presentation and tour with membership advisor required. Must be 21 years or older, local resident and first-time guest. 
ID required. Offer valid to non-members only. Cannot be combined with any other offer.

Shirlington Village, 2900 S. Quincy Street, 
Arlington, VA 22206
www.theenergyclub.com 
703-824-0600

Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .ai

FIND YOUR ENERGY, AND STAY WARM 
THROUGH THE END OF WINTER!
New members enjoy discounted memberships in January, February and 
March plus...

✔ Over 60 scheduled Group Exercise classes per week included 

✔ Need help with your fitness routine? All new members receive 

    a free Personal Training session!

✔ Ask about our Personal Training Jump Start program

.OFFER ENDS JANUARY 31, 2017

for 3 months PAY ONLY $59 PER MONTH!
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classroom, another will need to move to the relocatable 
while their classroom is being improved.

Residents reported few construction-related issues, but 
GPS systems occasionally direct contractors to S. 30th 
Rd., which dead-ends at a circle. A sign has been posted 
to indicate that this is not a construction entrance.

Robison cautioned attendees about walking around the 
construction site. “I encourage people not to go down 
there,” he said, “though technically it’s open.” He’s espe-
cially concerned about people milling about after hours, 
since the contractor takes over the full site once school 
is out.

The construction work is scheduled to be substantially 
completed in time for the opening of school in Septem-
ber 2017.

—Guy Land

Abingdon school project, continued from page 9

could accommodate our growing bus fleet,” County 
Manager Mark Schwartz said. 

In a December meeting with civic association leaders, 
Schwartz noted that no decision has been made on the 
proposed swap, and the county board is just beginning 
its discussion and review of the proposal. But Schwartz 
commented that “the basic math of getting more land 
than we have now is good.”

The county’s press statement said that the proposed 
exchange, if approved, would take place after November 
20, 2017, the date by which the county must exercise its 
option to purchase the North Quincy St. site. The land 
exchange would involve no additional cost beyond the 
$30 million that the county has already agreed to pay 
for the N. Quincy St. site.

—Guy Land

Fairlington celebrates the holidays
Fairlington was in a festive mood for the holidays. Chilly 
temps couldn’t stop scores of excited children from wel-
coming Santa as he rode through Fairlington, hardy and 
talented carolers strolled the Mews, and several hundred 

residents enjoyed Fairlington Villages’ annual holiday 
party. Photos by Guy Land. 

Land swap, continued from page 9
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& Associates
Keller Williams Metro Center

EQUAL HOUSING
OPPORTUNITY

Each KW office is
independently

 owned and operated

202-904-8128 • hello@khassociates.com • www.khassociates.com

The 2016 Fairlington year-end 
real estate report will be 
available on January 15th!

We’ll cover:
• Sales price by model
• Listing stats for each association
• How Fairlington stacked up 

against other South Arlington 
neighborhoods

• Case studies on featured sales
• And more!!!

Be sure to visit 
www.khassociates.com/fairlington
to download your copy - and 

check out the other 
neighborhood resources 

while you’re there!

Are you thinking of selling this Spring?
Call us now at 202-904-8128 or email hello@khassociates.com to schedule 

your FREE pre-listing consultation!  We’ll help you figure out what repairs and 
improvements will help you get top dollar for YOUR property!

Coming in January:
4909 29th Road S

Beautiful Clarendon II with new HVAC 
system, new windows, and a huge 

attic for extra storage space!
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If you’re looking for a quality, caring animal hospital for your furry  
family member, come and meet the dedicated team at Fairfax Animal  
Hospital. Call us today at 703­820­2557  to schedule an appointment!  

5818 D­ Seminary Rd, Falls Church, VA 22041  

Phone: 703­820­2557 

Learn more at: www.fairfaxanimalhospital.comf 

 

Fairlington Window & Door 

contact us today! 
free estimates 

friendly service 
fantastic results 

VA Class A License #2705129199  

Kitchens  
Bathrooms 
Basements 

Attics 
Painting 

Recessed Lighting 

We’ll beat any licensed 
contractor’s offer on 
kitchen or bathroom  
renovationWe’ll beat 
any licensed We’ll beat 
any licensed contractor’s 

We’ll beat any licensed 
contractor’s offer on 
kitchen or bathroom  
renovations by 10%!  

HAPPY VALENTINES  DAY 

 

  THE BEST PART OF     
           BACK TO  
    SCHOOL DAYS 
       
 
     REMODELING 
 
 

making Fairlington beautiful for over 10 years 

703-933-8900 | info@fairwd.com | www.fairwd.com | www.facebook/FWDremodeling 

We’ll beat any licensed contractor’s offer on kitchen or bathroom renovations by 10% 

Sunday Worship
8:30 & 10:00 a.m.

1801 North Quaker Lane
Alexandria, VA 22302

703-535-6815
www.ctkalexandria.org



Call NOW at 703-671-9193

Satisfied customers say: When it comes to heating and air conditioning, 
there’s only one name anyone should even 
think about—that’s Frosty’s.

— Rick Micker, Former Fairlington Condo VP

I am writing to tell you about how satisfied I am by the 
work your employees did. Your employees were so 
careful with my new paint and newly refinished floors. 
I was very pleased by the care taken to clean my air 
ducts. I would recommend your company to others.

— Denice McCullough, Fairlington Resident

	
 

	
Our air conditioning and heating company will 
service, repair or replace your heat pump, 
air conditioner, furnace, or water heater at the 
best prices around! 

Ask about our guaranteed lowest pricing.

Why you should call now:
	 Certified, licensed & bonded
	 Satisfaction guaranteed
	 Emergency service—365 days a year
	 Prices will beat the competition
	 Free estimates for replacements and installations 
	 Economical maintenance agreements
	 Exceptional familiarity & experience with Fairlington equipment
	 Frosty’s is owned & operated by Fairlington resident since 1991
	 Thousands of satisfied customers—see our testimonials!

I couldn’t be happier with my decision 
to go with Frosty’s. The price was right 
and the quality of the materials and 
craftsmanship was outstanding.

— Edward Getterman, 
Fairlington Resident

Only one coupon per customer please. Coupons may not be combined. 

Frosty’s Heating & Cooling

matching
coupon

Frosty’s will match any 
competitor’s service or 

maintenance coupon!

Frosty’s Heating & Cooling

TUNE-UP
NOW JUST

WINTER
$99.95

Voted one 
of the best 
heating & air 
conditioning 
providers by 
the readers 
of Arlington 
Magazine.
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neighborhoodnews
Fairlington Diners

The Fairlington Diners gather a couple of times a month 
for relaxed dinners nearby. We focus on having a good 
meal and an opportunity to chat with neighbors. In 
December, a group of 14 enjoyed our now-traditional 
trip over the river and through the woods to L’Auberge 
Chez Francois for a wonderful meal, elegantly served, in 
their dining room, which was decorated for the holidays. 

Here’s what’s planned for January:

Monday, January 9, 6:30 pm, Ramparts, 1700 Fern St, 
Alexandria, VA 22302, 703-998-6616, www.rampartstav-
ern.com. We’ll return to this perennial local favorite on 
a Monday, when the restaurant offers half-price burgers 
with the purchase of any beverage. The rest of the menu 
is also available. 

Thursday, January 26, 6:30 pm, Rabieng Thai Restaurant, 
5892 Leesburg Pike, Falls Church, VA 22041, 703-671-
4222, www.rabieng.com. The restaurant is just beyond 
Bailey’s Crossroads—very close to Fairlington. This is a 
favorite of several of our regulars and we always enjoy 
great food in an informal atmosphere. 

Please call Carol at 703-379-6840 if you plan to attend, 
and leave a voicemail if you don’t reach her—include your 
name and how to contact you the day of the event, in case 
plans change. 

Book Group
Join the Fairlington Book Group in January to discuss 
The Little Bookstore of Big Stone Gap: A Memoir of Friend-
ship, Community, and the Uncommon Pleasure of a Good 
Book, by Wendy Welch.

“Once the dream of every bibliophile, owning one’s own 
bookstore means something different in these days of 
Amazon.com and e-readers. Keeping an independent 
bookstore thriving is problematic in even the biggest 
cities and best of economic times, and it’s especially 
difficult in a rural community of 5,000 facing a major 
economic downturn. Yet none of those factors deterred 
Welch and her husband from impulsively buying a ram-
shackle Victorian mansion and filling it with thousands 
of used books.” —Booklist

The Book Group welcomes first-time visitors and drop-
ins. No commitment required! We are meeting on Tues-
day, January 24, at 7:30 pm in the Fairlington Commu-
nity Center, 3308 S. Stafford St. We hope you’ll join us.

Card players welcome
Join your Fairlington neighbors for a friendly game of 
Canasta. No previous experience is necessary to enjoy 
this card game. We are happy to teach you. The group 
meets Tuesday mornings at a local church hall near Fair-
lington. Call Carol Ann at 703-931-8533.

Fairlington Babysitting Co-op
If you are looking for a night out without the kids, or an 
afternoon to yourself, join the Fairlington Babysitting 
Co-op. For more than 30 years, Fairlington families have 
been exchanging free babysitting services using a card 
system. It’s perfect for parents who would like to know 
dependable adults to watch their children and meet 
other families in the community.

Email the coordinators Elizabeth Shea, and Monica and 
Jeremy Wedemann, at fairlington.babysitting@gmail.
com to request more information and an application.

Applications for 2017 Tree 
Stewards now being accepted

The Tree Stewards of Arlington and Alexandria are 
volunteers dedicated to improving the health of 
our urban trees through educational programs, tree 
planting and care, demonstrations, and tree main-
tenance throughout the community. New volunteer 
training at the Fairlington Community Center will 
be held on Tuesday evenings, 7–9:30 pm, starting 
February 21, through May 2, 2017, with some Satur-
day mornings TBD.

Classes are limited to 25 people and there is a fee 
of $120, but scholarships are available. For more 
information and to complete an application, visit 
the TreeStewards’ website at www.TreeStewards.org 
or email info@TreeStewards.org.
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At King Street Chiropractic 
Wellness Center, we believe a 
full life and healthier you starts 
with good posture and correct 
body alignment. 

From initial evaluation to our 
personalized treatment plans, 
our goal is to keep you pain-free 

and moving confi dently at every 
stage of your life.

Whether you experience head-
aches, low-back or neck pain, 
gentle chiropractic care will get 
you feeling yourself again. 

Our comprehensive services in-
cluding massage, on-site personal 
training, nutrition and stress man-

agement instruction are designed 
to keep you engaged and enjoying 
the activities you love.

We invite you to call 703.578.1900 
for a complimentary consultation. 
Experience how our program 
can keep you pain-free and 
enjoying life.

Dr. Je�  Borenstein       Dr. Steven Trauben

www.kingstreetwellness.com
703.578.1900

Serving the Fairlington Community for Over 20 Years.

Let us keep you pain-free 
and on your toes with a 

complimentary consultation.

Bradlee O�  ce Building (Behind the Safeway)
3543 W. Braddock Rd, Suite 200
Alexandria, VA 22302
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Moving with pets
Fairlington is a fairly transient neighborhood, since 
many residents work for the government or the military. 
Moving is a big undertaking and can be very stressful, 
for both you and your pets. Many of us consider our 
pets part of the family, and wouldn’t consider moving 
without them. 

While I have lived here for more than 16 years and loved 
being part of the Fairlington community, I am relocating 
this month outside of the area. In preparing for my own 
transition with my dog, I thought I would focus my last 
column on sharing some tips for moving with your pets. 

•	 Make sure your pets are current on all vaccinations; 
carry appropriate vet records. Some states require 
health certificates if moving pets across state lines, so 
research this before you move.

•	 Outfit your pets with a collar and ID, and microchip 
them if possible. 

•	 Secure your pets safely in your car. If the move is not 
drivable, research alternate transportation methods. 
Today, there are many options besides just stowing 
your pets underneath a commercial aircraft.

•	 If traveling multiple days, research places to stay 
in advance. Many hotels are pet-friendly and can 
accommodate both you and your pets.

•	 Bring your pets’ food and water bowls, along with 
something to fill them. Bring all medications, 
leashes, toys, beds, etc. with you as well.

•	 Secure your pets on move day(s) while movers are 
both loading and unloading the truck, so they won’t 
be underfoot or run away. 

When you get to your destination, and your furniture 
and pet belongings are unloaded, slowly introduce your 
pets to their new surroundings and be sure there are no 
hazards or ways for them to escape. 

Try to spend some quality time together the first few 
days so your pets know that this is their new home. 
Familiar items from your previous home will be a com-
fort, as will setting up a new routine. Be patient and give 
your pets time to adjust, and hopefully they will settle in 
fairly quickly and happily as long as they are with you.

If you cannot move with your pets:

•	 Try rehoming your pets using word of mouth/social 
networks.

•	 Be wary about using craigslist or other social media 
without vetting interested parties.

•	 If you have a good relationship with your vet, they 
can perhaps assist in finding a new home.

•	 If you run out of options, local shelters will accept 
surrendered pets to try to find them a new home. 

—Christine Chirichella

Animal Talk

Coming in February
Capt. Adrienne Quigley, Arlington County Police 
Third District Commander, will be the featured 
speaker at the FCA meeting on Tuesday, February 7.

Outstanding Volunteer

FCA President Guy Land recognized Christine 
Chirichella, the author of Animal Talk, for her many 
contributions to Fairlington over more than a dozen 
years. Photo by Lindsay Willman. 
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Save $150 off any service or project
valued at $1,000 or more. Or save
$50 off any project valued $500
or more. Discount will be applied
to your final statement. Not valid
with any other offers or on jobs
already in progress.

Mention promo code FVN2016

SAVE $150!
Scan to download our contact

info onto your device

GMG Services Corp  • Email: info@gmgservices.com  • Website: gmgservices.com or gmg.services  • Tel: 703-354-4270

Proud sponsors of the
Fairlington Farmers Market

Check our ratings

Better yet, ask your neighbors!

REQUEST AN ESTIMATE:

www.gmgservices.com
Click on “Request Estimate” tab

Our specialty is

We have successfully remodeled
hundreds in Fairlington

PLUS:
Basements  •   Patios & Walkways

Decks & Porticos   •   Custom Painting   •   Hardwood Floors
Ceramic Floors  •  Windows & Doors  •   Back-up Generators

Electrical & Plumbing  •   Cabinets & Countertops
Chair Rail & Crown Molding  •   Screened-in Porches

 Sunrooms  •  Custom Built-ins  •  Walk-in Closets & much more

“GMG Provided some of the best customer
services and quality work I have ever
received…”

“Our kitchen is beautiful!”
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Down to earth
patio gardening

Last month, the colorful rosebushes 
adorning landscapes in Arlington and 
Alexandria were just as noticeable as 
the holiday lights. Seen on median 
strips and residential landscapes, the 
variety, `Knockout’ bears large blooms 
in red, pink, white, and yellow. Rosa 
‘Knockout’ is far different from our 
grandmother’s roses in that it bears 
leaves everywhere on its globose (not 
vertical) habit. And it blooms from 
spring well into December.

Besides the rose, there are many other 
colors in the winter landscape. With 
some planning, you can invite these 
winter bloomers into your patios to 
enjoy color from December to March.

A ‘veteran’ of the landscape is the 
Camellia. Within its broadleaf ever-
green habit are rosette-like flowers in 
as many colors as the Rose, though 
they have no fragrance. Camellia 
can grow from a large shrub into a 
miniature tree. It has a vertical shape 
and often is seen growing against 
something—be it a wall, fence, trellis, 
or building. Camellia looks best in 
full maturity when its shape becomes 
a dense, vertical presence. The genus 
has two species—winter and fall 
blooming—that are recognized by its 
leaf. Winter-blooming Camellia has 
a large leaf while the fall-bloomer 
has a smallish leaf. Both leaves have 
a terminal point at the tip and are 
glossy on top. Like the rose, Camellia 
is beautiful when its buds are full but 
not quite open—similar to the Rho-
dodendron flower before it emerges.

Never to be underestimated is 
Nandina, which bears eight-inch-

long clumps of Holly-like, red fruit 
as it matures. It becomes a winter-
interest specimen due to its fruit, 
which hangs on succulent stems 
from its fragile habit. Nandina has a 
tiny, evergreen leaf so in the wind, 
its branches will flutter. Fairlington 
homeowners cut the fruit clumps to 
insert them in holiday wreaths for 
their front doors.

Later this month, you will notice two 
flowering evergreens, both yellow. 
Winter Jasmine blooms from late 
January into February. The smallish 
(one-inch-wide) bloom decorates pen-
dulous, fountain-like stems for two to 
three weeks. Usually, Winter Jasmine 
is planted atop a wall where its flow-
ing branches spill over to a walkway 
or driveway. On West Braddock Rd. in 
Alexandria, you’ll notice this display 
on the left as you descend the hill 
before Russell Rd. (where the Civil 
War canon sits on the median).

Mahonia is another winter-bloomer 
that appears in February. In recent 

years, the lemon-scented flower 
emerged in December or January. The 
flower is born on the very top of the 
shrub. Be careful when inhaling its 
lemon-scented fragrance as the ter-
minal margins on the leaf are sharply 
pointed (like the Holly leaf). Under-
rated in the landscape, Mahonia is 
harder to spot than the Rose, Camel-
lia, or Winter Jasmine. Mahonia is 
tropical looking in that some leaves 
actually turn a shiny orange in color.

‘Burford’ Holly is the most prolific-
fruiting species in the Ilex genus. 
Its leaf is smaller (up to two inches) 
than the typical Holly leaf. When 
mature, the ‘Burford’ explodes in red 
fruit. This specimen can grow large, 
so keep it pruned to a suitable, patio-
sized shape. ‘Burford’ bears a lime-
green leaf, atypical of darker green 
Holly foliage.

Beautyberry’s white floral display 
shows in summer but wait until you 
see its winter performance. From 
early December into January, tiny, 
metallic purple fruit clings to its thin, 
stiff branches, devoid of leaves. In 
my opinion, the specimen’s name 
derives from the winter display.

Last but not least, Winterberry is 
the only deciduous Holly shrub. In 
winter, the only thing left on its bar-
ren branches are the red fruit which 
dots its yellowed, upright stalks. It 
is noticeable like Beautyberry for its 
explosion of colorful fruit on lifeless-
looking branches.

—Bill Sullivan 
www.sullivanslandscaping.net

The colors of a winter landscape 

Nandina. Photo by Guy Land.
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Mitch Curtis
202.557.1893-C
703.224.6115-D

2017
2016
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as resource officers and county-owned parks that serve a 
growing number of kids.

But the current big unknown for county budgeters is the 
amount of money Arlington will need to contribute to 
the support of Metro, which is facing a projected budget 
gap of $290 million. The intergovernmental compact 
governing Metro calls for Arlington to pick up the cost 
of 8–9 percent of the system’s costs.

“We can’t afford to let Metro fail,” Schwartz said. “That 
is not an option.” But he noted that the Metro board “is 
dysfunctional on a good day.” 

Metro leaders have not decided how they expect to fill 
next year’s shortfall, which complicates Arlington’s bud-
get planning. 

Otherwise, Schwartz said the county is looking at about 
a $5 million budget gap, which he felt could be fairly 
easily accommodated by adjustments to selected county 
accounts without requiring an increase in real estate tax 
rates. Based on current projections, revenues from real 
estate taxes are expected to increase two percent next 
year. Schwartz said it was “unlikely” that there would be 
any major new program in the budget for next year.

According to Schwartz, Arlington continues to suf-
fer from a persistent office vacancy rate of roughly 20 
percent, and that has a significant adverse impact on 
county revenues. Several factors explain the vacancy 
rate, including the loss of defense jobs due to the Base 
Realignment and Closure Act; federal sequestration, 
which cut defense spending; and shifting patterns of 
office needs, as workers seek alternative work styles that 
don’t fit with the kind of traditional office space that has 
been available in Arlington.

The county board and the school board will begin major 
work on the FY2018 budget later this month.

—Guy Land

Schools and Metro, continued from page 7

Another key focus was on the I-395 HOT Lanes project, 
which is slated to get underway next year. FCA hosted 
two briefings for the community on the project during 
2016. Land said the main item of interest to Fairlington 
in 2017 will be a vote by affected residents on whether 
to install sound walls along I-395. FCA plans to host an 
informational briefing later in the spring on the sound 
wall choices. The Virginia Department of Transportation 
(VDOT) will conduct a survey and identify the residents 
that are eligible to vote.

Other items on the FCA agenda for the coming year 
include a visit by Arlington County Police Third District 
Commander Capt. Adrienne Quigley, which is scheduled 
for Tuesday, February 7; a presentation by an Arlington 
County Board member tentatively slated for spring; the 
return of the popular 5K run/walk on April 29; and the 
Fourth of July parade. 

Land indicated that FCA would continue to monitor real 
estate development near Fairlington. He reported that 
a preconstruction briefing on the Alexandria Gateway 
project at King and Beauregard Streets was planned for 
late December. FCA hosted a briefing on this project in 
2016, prior to approval of the final permits by the City 
of Alexandria.

Treasurer Ed Hilz reported that the Association’s year-
to-date finances showed a net profit of roughly $2,000. 

Board, continued from page 1

FCA Board members Hugh Baumgardner and Ed Hilz enjoy a 
visit after December’s annual meeting. Photo by Guy Land. 

He noted that 2016 expenses are running ahead of last 
year’s, largely due to FCA’s financial sponsorship of the 
Fairlington Farmers Market and additional costs for the 
editing of the monthly newsletter.

Land issued a call for volunteers. “We could conduct 
additional activities for the community if we had volun-
teers to carry them out,” he said. He closed with a spe-
cial tribute to long-term volunteer Christine Chirichella, 
who is leaving Fairlington after 16 years.
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Is Your Vehicle Ready For

Take our winter prep
questionnaire to ensure

your vehicle is ready:

Are your wiper blades worn out?
Does your engine coolant
withstand freezing temperatures?
Has your battery been recently
checked?
Have you tested your four wheel
drive?
Is your tire pressure set to
the proper PSI?

Winter?
 This winter season have peace
of mind knowing your vehicle is

prepared to  handle freezing
temperatures. Auto America
Service is committed to auto

repair and to serving you with
quality and integrity. If you
answered no to any of the

questions, consider having your
vehicle professionally

winterized by our service
department.

10% Off *
Enjoy

* Discount only applies to mechanical
labor.  Must present this original

coupon in store at time of use.  Coupon
is good for one time use only. No cash
value. Offer Valid through: 01/31/17

Auto America
Service

3860 South Four Mile Run Dr.
Arlington, VA 22206

(703)575-9260
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KNOWLEDGE IS POWER 

 

Welcome to 2017! January is the perfect time to get your house ready for the Spring Market. Having a few months 
to prepare your home can make the world of a difference. Please contact me,  703-629-8624 to learn about some 

simple things you can do to improve the value of your home, and make sure it stands out in the busy  
Spring Market. Wishing you & your family a Happy & Healthy New Year! 

 
2BR, 2 BA, Clarendon Model  

Rita Tassa, Realtor 
Cell: 703.629.8624 
brtassa@gmail.com  
Licensed in Virginia  “For The Love of Home” 

SOLD 

Testimonial   
“Rita Tassa is an excellent 

Realtor and she went beyond 
our expectations. She knows 

the Community & the  
Fairlington Market extremely 
well. We Highly recommend 

her to anyone looking to 
buy or sell their home”  

- Ann Macnamara 

Fairlington Specialist  

 
1 BR, 2BA, Stainless, Granite 

SOLD SOLD 
 

2 BR, 2BA, Walkout Patio 

Your protection
is personal. 
Get a quote today from:

Auto. Home. Life. Business. 

Products underwritten by Nationwide Mutual Company and Affiliated Companies, Columbus, Ohio. Subject to underwriting guidelines, review and approval. 
Nationwide and the Nationwide N and Eagle are service marks of Nationwide Mutual Insurance Company.  © 2016 Nationwide NPO-0194M1.2 (01/16)

      Michael L. Travis      
TRAVIS INSURANCE AGENCY, INC.       
(703) 931-6677       
travism@nationwide.com               

NOVA
INSTALLATIONS
Window & Door Experts

Since 1982

Windows - Doors 

Call for your FREE, No Obligation, Low Pressure Estimate Today!

(703) 378-6596

www.NovaInstallations.com

Top Rated

EXCLUSIVE OFFER FOR FAIRLINGTON CITIZENS

 Fairlington HOA Approved
 Over 10,000 Installations in Fairlington 
 EPA Lead Paint Certified
 Top Rated in Checkbook Magazine, Angie’s 
List and the Better Business Bureau

VISIT OUR SHOWROOM AT:
14501-C Lee Jackson Memorial HWY

Chantilly, VA 20151

 FEATURING
  VYTEX - SOFTLITE - IDEAL - BF RICH
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703 -562 -4200  
www.TheGentlemanPlumber-va.com 

Online Appointment Scheduling! 

all services & repairs 
water heaters  ▪  sinks  ▪  faucets ▪  drains   

sump pumps  ▪  bathroom remodeling 

©2016 BHH Affiliates, LLC. An independently owned and operated franchisee of BHH
Affiliates, LLC. Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices and the Berkshire Hathaway
HomeServices symbol are registered service marks of HomeServices of America, Inc.®
Equal Housing Opportunity.

PLUS:
Ask me how
to save up to

$10,000
in closing

costs!

Logan M. Goolrick
REALTOR®
300 N. Washington Street, Suite 100
Alexandria, VA 22314
Office 703-836-1464
Fax 703-836-5864
Mobile 571-354-0678
logan.goolrick@penfedrealty.com

A home is more than just a decision. That’s why you need an
agent who is more than just a salesperson.

Whether you are buying your first home or selling your tenth,
my experience and resources will help you get results. This
means in addition to guiding you through the transaction, I can
also offer concierge services, including renovation estimates,
mortgage services and more!

14230-F Sullyfield Circle
Chantilly, VA 20151

A New Way to Dress Up Your Home
Windows Plus provides windows, doors, and siding for the Fairlington communities

Contact Paul Jones at WindowsPlus@WindowsPls.com or at 703-956-6172.

www.WindowsPls.com

• Designed with Efficiency

•  Vinyl, Wood,  
and Fiberglass  
Windows

•  Offered  
with  
Options

An Equal  
Housing Lender

Financing  
Options Available

Contact us  
for details
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Services
INCOME TAXES. We can prepare 
your Federal and State Income Taxes. 
Fairlington home-owners our specialty 
for over 30 years. Convenient Mark 
Center / N Beauregard Street office, 
with evening and weekend hours. 30% 
discount for Fairlington Residents. 
Visit www.cpa-coker.com for more 
information, directions. Call for an 
appointment with a FREE Retirement 
Check-up included. (703) 931-3290. 

WELLNESS with MOORE THAN 
YOGA offers:. Yoga, meditation, 
breathing techniques, infant massage 
(monthly classes), children’s massage, 
reflexology (personal pampering, 
pregnancy & labor induction), Reiki 
& more. Private session or create a 
class. www.moorethanyoga.com. 
703-671-2435.

FRESH FLOWERS & BEAUTIFUL 
FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS. Made to 
order with care! For your Home, Busi-
ness, Celebrations & Events. Every day 
can be a special day! Think Valentine’s 
Day and order early. Free Delivery in 
Fairlington. Call Eva at Floral Focus By 
Design, LLC at 703.829.5527 or contact 
me via www.floralfocusbydesign.com

Mini-ads Gardening/
Landscaping

SULLIVAN’S LANDSCAPING. Now 
is a good time for removing annuals, 
pruning perennials, gathering leaves and 
spreading mulch. Some evergreens still 
may be planted this month. Contact Bill 
at Sullivan’s Landscaping: 571.213.9567 
or billsullivan41@gmail.com. Visit my 
site at www.sullivanslandscaping.net.

Home 
Improvements

HANDYMAN. Windows, glass, clogged 
drains, storm door repairs, fixtures, 
garbage disposal installation, etc. Dave 
Pearce. 703-201-6303.

WINDOW REPAIR. Best prices. Quality 
work. Check my ad on new vinyl 
windows! Dave Pearce. 703-201-6303.

HOME IMPROVEMENTS AND 
REPAIRS. Serving Fairlington since 
1978. Hundreds of bathrooms and 
kitchens renovated. Other services 
include painting, plumbing, window 
repairs, leak detection and correction, 
dryer vent replacement, regrouting, 
recaulking, drywall repairs, etc. Call Vic 
Sison at Fairlington Maintenance Service 
703-379-7733. E-mail vsison0117@
yahoo.com.

BATHROOMS AND KITCHENS. 
NEW WEBSITE. www.
fairlingtonbathroomsandkitchens.com

DOOR SOLUTIONS. A Fairlington 
doors expert. 1,000’s of pleased 
customers. For contact, scheduling, and 
useful door information, please visit: 
www.doorsolutions.biz

KITCHEN CABINETS AND 
COUNTERTOPS. We found a supplier 
with quality cabinets and countertops 
at really affordable prices. Call 
Fairlington Maintenance Service. 571-
212-4151. Visit us on the web: www.
fairlingtonbathroomsandkitchens.com

JOEL RIGGS REMODELING AND 
HOME IMPROVEMENTS: Joel Riggs 
Home Repair Service. Your Fairlington 
specialist. Kitchen and bath renovations, 
bath ceramic tile repair, painting, 
drywall, handyman services, trim work, 
flooring, carpentry, wallpaper removal. 
Free design services. Free estimates. 
VA. Class-A lic./ins., fast turn around 
time. 20 years N. Va. Experience. Joel 
703-929-4676. 

STAPLES REMODELING. For all of 
your improvement needs. Specializing 
in kitchens, bathrooms, basements and 
painting. Give us a call to set up an 
appointment for a free estimate at 703-
499-2249 or visit our website at www.
staplesremodeling.com.

ELECTRICAL SERVICE. Master 
electrician. Lights, fans, panel 
replacements. Licensed, insured credit 
cards Allegro LLC 703 314 1287 info@
allegroLLC.net

INTERIOR PAINTING. Chelsea Paint 
and Paper, Inc. Painting, wallpapering, 
and plastering. 25 years experience. 
Professional, clean, neat, reliable. 
Licensed, bonded, insured. References 
available. Free estimates. Steve Chute. 
571-216-9338/703-912-1450. Chute285@
aol.com.

GRACE & ALBERTO. Alberto Matias 
Construction. Serving Arlington and 
Alexandria since 1989. New patios. 
Sidewalks: stone, natural brick, or pavers. 
gracedelcarmenmatias@gmail.com 
703-795-4506.

Publication of advertisements in no 
way implies an endorsement by the 
FCA or its board members of the 
advertisers’ products or services.

Pet & Plantcare by Gerri, LLC

Walking
Sitting
Playgroups
Medications

BONDED & INSURED

Gerri Horan

703.379.7719

SINCE 1999
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MICHELE’S MAIDS. Reliable, honest, 
affordable. BACKGROUND CHECK ON 
EVERY EMPLOYEE. Window cleaning 
now available. LICENSED, BONDED 
INSURED. 15 years in Fairlington. 
Fairlington references available. No 
Machines to talk to. 703-820-1808 Visit 
our website at www.michelesmaids.net

HOUSE CLEANING. Reliable and 
experienced. Good references. Flexible 
scheduling. Reasonable rates. We are 
licensed, insured, and employees covered 
through Worker’s Comp. We bring our 
own equipment. Weekly, biweekly, 
monthly, occasionally, one-time, move 
in/out, offices. For free in-home estimate, 
call Maryen/Raul at 703-321-5335.

Pet Services
HOME ALONE FELINES. Professional 
in-home cat sitting and adoption 
services. homealonefelines@gmail.com; 
703-671-5504 www.hafr.org 

Mini-ads

MARIO’S HOME IMPROVEMENTS. 
18 years experience, kitchen and bath 
granite counter top remodeling, tile, 
plumbing, electrical, carpentry, panel 
replacements, painting, wallpaper 
removal, drywall. Call Mario 703-501-
7506. mzambrana60@yahoo.com

GIT-R-DONE SERVICES. Interior, 
kitchens, baths, ceramic tile, hardwood 
flooring. Exterior: brick work and 
fencing. Free estimates. Call John @ 
703-395-2121.

House Cleaning
FAIRLINGTON MAID SERVICE. 
703-820-8635. We are family owned and 
operated serving Fairlington since 1978. 
Your neighbor is our best reference. Call 
for a no obligation free estimate and 
detailed explanation of our service.

PET & PLANTCARE BY GERRI, 
LLC. Reliable, loving care for your dogs, 
cats, rabbits, birds, or fish. Petsitting, 
playgroups, walks, feedings, medications. 
Indoor/outdoor plantcare. Established 
1999 by 19-year Parkfairfax resident; 
bonded and insured. Competitive rates; 
flexible arrangements. Call 703-379-7719.

Join the Fairlington 
conversation on Facebook 
at the Fairlington 
Appreciation Society.

MINI-ADS INSTRUCTIONS 

Due date for ads and payment: 6 pm on the 10th of 
the preceding month (Jan 10 for Feb issue).
•	 Checks payable to “Fairlington Citizens 

Association.” 
•	 Send mini-ad copy via email, regular mail, or drop 

off at FCA drop box.
•	 Send checks via regular mail or drop off at FCA drop 

box.
Email: admanager@fca-fairlington.org
 

Mailing Address: FCA-AFB, PO Box 6182, Arlington, 
VA 22206-0182.
Drop Box Location: Fairlington Community Center, 
3308 S. Stafford St. (Hours: 8 am – 9 pm, M-F, 
8 am – 5 pm, Saturday; closed Sunday.)
Cost: 50 cents per word. Examples: “998-0000” and 
“stove” = one word; “interior/exterior” = two words.
Include with ad copy: Name, address, phone #, email 
address, and ad category (see Mini-ads for options).

Enhance your community 
by volunteering for FCA 
activities.

A color version of this newsletter is 
available online at  

www.fca-fairlington.org.

Upcoming events
February 7	 Capt. Adrienne Quigley
March 4	� Home improvement 

seminar
April 29	 Fairlington 5K Run/Walk



Our office has been located in the  
Fairlington Community since the 1970’s!  

 WE are your neighborhood experts! 
4800 S. 31st Street, Arlington, VA  22206 

office #  703.998.3111  

4629 36th St., S #A-1  
1BR+ Den/2BA Barcroft 
Julie Flory 703-599-3111 

Joanne Ritchick 571-215-3350 

Looking for a change in location?  Check out these listings. 

$385,000 

Did you know?  We have an on-site notary.  Monday-Friday 9-5pm 
Call 703.998.3111 to schedule an appointment. 

 

Happy New Year 

4827 28th St., S #B 
2BR/2BA Clarendon II 

Rob Chamberlain 202-486-5930 

2933 S Columbus St 
2BR/2BA Clarendon II 

Joanne Ritchick 571-215-3350 
Julie Flory 703-599-3111 

**NEW PRICE** 
2911 Dinwiddie St #A-1  

1BR+ Den/2BA Hermitage 
Barbara Kirkland 703-405-5920  

$454,700 $439,900 $375,000 

3344 Wakefield St #A 
2BR/2BA Clarendon (End) 
Pat Shannon 571-237-4767  

4811 30th Street, S. #B2 
2BR/1BA Richmond 

Julie Flory 703-599-3111 

2951 S Columbus St 
2BR/2BA Clarendon (End) 

Nancy Kozlowski 703-820-1620  

2911 Dinwiddie St #A-2  
1BR+ Den/2BA Hermitage 
Bill Groom 703-283-2596  

$464,900 For rent $1650 a month 

A big thank you to the  
community of Fairlington and  

surrounding areas for your  
generosity to Toys for Tots 2016.  

 
 
 
 
We were thrilled with the  

community response, and thank 
you for the joy you have brought 

to hundreds of local children  
during this holiday season. We 

are proud to be a part of this 
 giving community, and thank 

you for your support! 

1209 Cedar Dale Lane 
Alexandria, VA 22308 
6BR/4BA/ 1HBA SFD 

Doug Luzik 703-304-7969 

5817 Pratt Ct. 
Alexandria, VA  22310 

4BR/2BA SFD 
Harry Bowen 904-738-4419 

For rent $2050 a month 

$549,900 $1,199,999  

3021 22nd Street 
Arlington, VA  22204 

3BR/2BA/ 1HBA Interior TH 
Pat Shannon 571-237-4767  

$485,000  

$325,000 


